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Attendance Update 
 
Congratulations and a huge well done to Jordan, South Africa, 
France, Denmark, Tanzania and Egypt for achieving the highest 
attendance. It’s great to see six of our classes have an              
attendance equal to or above the national average. 
  
Sadly, as a school we did not achieve our target, which is 96%.  
 
I must reiterate the importance of all pupils attending school 
promptly and regularly. Where pupils attendance begins to drop 
below the national average, a referral will be made to 
the  Education Welfare Officer, also known as an EWO. 
  
As a school we aim to provide the very best for our pupils and 
can only achieve this with parent/carer support. 
 
Thank you  
  
Mrs Farhat Hussain 
Attendance Officer  
 

 
 
 
 

Collecting and Dropping Off Safely  
 
We are no longer closing the road at the top of Mount Pleasant Avenue, therefore please 
take extra care when crossing the road and ensure you use the footpaths on Mount Pleasant 
Avenue as it is likely there will be more cars about.  Please do not let children use the road 
as a footpath as this is highly dangerous. We would still ask parents not to park on Mount 
Pleasant Avenue for drop off and pickups as this makes the situation worse and then causes 
danger to the children. It is particularly important not to block pavements or park on yellow 
lines and do not use the entrance to our school as a turning circle.  Please also be             
considerate towards local residents when making a decision about where to park. 
 
We would also like to remind you that once you have collected your child from their class 
teacher, they are your responsibility - please ensure you keep your child with you,            
particularly keeping hold of younger children.  The playground and surrounding areas are 
very busy at this time so keeping hold of your children’s hands is the best way to ensure you 
know they are with you and safe. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 

http://www.beechhillschool.co.uk
mailto:admin@beechhillschool.co.uk


ZooLab Visit to Reception 
 
Last week ZooLab came to visit Beech Hill School!  
 
They brought a range of African animals to meet the children. The children were so excited 
and learnt many facts about the animals and their habitats. They could describe how the 
animals looked and felt during the session.  
 
Thank you ZooLab! 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

TT Rockstars Weekly Winners 
 

Year 2 - Zarina Akhter (Morocco) 
 

Year 3 - Mohammed Kafeel (Mexico) 
 

Year 4 - Abdul Aziz Al-Anazi (Australia) 
 

Year 5 - William Obhielo (China) 
 

Year 6 - Khadijah Rahman (Tanzania) 
 
 

Overall Winner - Abdul Aziz Al-Anazi (Australia) 

House Points 
 

These children have all been awarded a silver 
certificate for receiving 100 House Points. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done. Keep up the hard work! 
 
 

Thank You 
 
Thank you to Carpet  
Mill on Pellon Lane  
who have kindly  
donated two brand  
new rugs for our  
nursery reading  
area.  
 
The children have  
loved accessing the  
more comfortable  
area this week.  
 
 

 
Ismail Ali 



Right of the week 

This week we are looking at 
article 13 which means you 
have the right to find out 
things and share what you 
think with others, by talking, 
drawing, writing or in any 
other way unless it harms or 
offends other people.  
 
At Beech Hill we promote the freedom of 
speech and children are encouraged to 
share their thoughts freely in lessons,     
assemblies or around school. Specifically, in 
our Jigsaw lessons (PSHE) we create a safe 
space for children to discuss their worries 
or problems. Children listen to each other 
and we help to resolve any problems.             
Furthermore, children have a number of   
familiar adults that they can speak to if 
they have anything on their mind. These 
adults include class teachers, support staff, 
learning mentors and dinner ladies. Further 
up in school, children have debates on      
various topics where they can share their 
thoughts openly and freely.  
At Beech Hill we have our elected School    
Council who meet regularly to discuss whole 
school topics to help make the school a   
better place.  
 
 

 

 

Reading Books 
 
Please follow 
the guidance 
for looking   
after your 
reading book 
so that they 
have a long life 
and    other 
children are 
able to   enjoy 
them too!  
 
Thank you for 
your continued 
support. 

   

         “Failure will never overtake me if my determination to succeed is strong enough.” 

Town Hall Visit 

Last week the Beach Hill and Dean Field     
Upper School Rights Respecting Councillors 
and the Head Boy and Head Girls were invited 
to the Town Hall in Halifax by the Mayor of 
Halifax! They had the privilege of touring the 
Mayor's Parlour, offices and the Council 
chambers. The children took part in passing a 
mock law with the mayor and got the chance 
to try on her special robes. The children were 
able to ask questions, spend time with the 
mayor and consort and were inspired about 
politics.  
 
'I really liked the history of the building and 
looking at all the architecture.' Ayaan, Deputy 
Head Boy 
 
'My favourite part was when we made a fake 
law in the chambers room. There was even a 
vote between the monkeys and the tigers.   
Monkeys won!' Sharvesh, Head Boy 
 
'I really liked Victoria Hall and I think that it 
was inspiring to see so much history. It was   
interesting seeing all the previous mayors and 
what they had done for Halifax.' Laukya, Head 
Girl 
 
'I loved going in the Mayor's parlour and   
looking at all the old fashioned, expensive     
ornaments!' Khadijah, School Councillor. 

 

 

 

 



Dinner Menu w/c Monday 6th February 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

If you require an allergy list please email kitchen@beechhillschool.co.uk 

Dinostar Hull 
 
The children in year 3 had a fantastic   
workshop with Dinostar Hull on Tuesday. 
They were joined by the year 3 children 
form Dean Field School.  

They handled replica fossils of many        
prehistoric creatures, made fossil rubbings, 
made their own cast fossil and measured out 
the actual size of dinosaurs on the school 
playground. Their behaviour was exemplary!  

The children learnt lots and most               
importantly had fun. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Parent Workshop 
 
On Monday afternoon, Calderdale Family 
Learning were in school to run a workshop 
for year 2 children and their parents. It was 
lovely to see them working together to    
create their own version of life cycles! They 
all had a lovely afternoon combining art and 
science to create some lovely pieces of work.  
 
Many thanks to the parents who attended   

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In school next week, we will be spending some time looking closely at online safety and     
exploring issues which matter to children.  

Safer Internet Day 2023 will take place on the 7th of February 2023, with           
celebrations and learning based around the theme ‘Want to talk about it? Making 
space for conversations about life online’. Our learning will be on different days 
throughout the week for different classes.  

In the UK, we are celebrating by putting children and young people’s voices at the heart of 
the day and encouraging them to shape the online safety support that they receive. 
That is why we are asking parents, carers, teachers, government, policymakers, and the 
wider online safety industry to take time to listen to children and young people and make 
positive change together. 
 
This year we are hoping to answer the following questions: 
 
What issues really matter to children and young people? 
What changes do they want to see? 
How can we all work together to advocate for them moving forward? 
 
With your help, Safer Internet Day 2023 can be a springboard for 
conversations that shape how we talk about and respond to online    
issues, not just for one day, but throughout the whole year. 


